
 

 

 

City Hall        October 4, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, October 4, 2021 at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Toby McCullough, Christi McKenzie and Trish Heim. James 
Meyer was absent. 
 
Also present were Ron Andrick, Trent Stanley and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the September 20, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Gary Westphal Jr.   $   350.00 Amazon.com   $     26.47 
 Kenneth Wichman        262.00 EFTPS-Fed Wh     1,028.25 
 Alan Streit         507.92 Alan Zlatnik     1,481.74 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,073.66 James Meyer     1,366.78 
 Tracey Taylor         939.84 Lisa Stum     1,229.72 
 EMPower Retirement        380.00 Michael Kirk     1,142.31 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Randall Anderson       779.66 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax       484.29 
 Douglas Schreiner        186.88 Tami Eustice        692.62 
 Trent Stanley      1,123.57 KP & F      1,074.36 
 Jacob Akin           75.15 KPERS      1,285.50 
 Jason Connell      1,067.76 Kerry Dick        472.30 
 Harry Hammer III        134.87 Tina Dick        458.94 
 Christi McKenzie        664.92 Patricia Heim        664.92 
 Daniel Glotzbach        664.92 Toby McCullough       664.92 
 Aramark         147.90 Gray’s Auto Repair    3,531.71 
 Heinen Repair Service, Inc.       583.95 Kansas Highway Patrol         48.00 
 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.           9.60 Ks Dept. of Health & Environment   247.00 
 Ks. Federal Surplus Property         12.00 League of Kansas Municipalities      120.00 
 CenturyLink         767.00 Pace Analytical Services, LLC      288.00 
 Roberson Lumber Co. Inc.       138.06 Evergy      1,754.13 
 Rossville Auto Supply          57.53 Kansas Gas Service            94.12 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees       634.50 Rossville Water Service       150.09 
 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices    3,472.50 Microsoft            8.00 
 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    7,210.16 State Industrial Products      795.07 
 US Bank         106.86 Susan Peterson        141.06 
 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply         89.85 Yahoo           23.99 



 Wehner’s Thriftway        108.97 Zoom Video Comm.         14.99 
 Ks Federal Surplus Property         95.00 
 TOTAL     42,118.00 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $42,118.00 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Don Glotzbach and carried.  
 
Ron Andrick representing the Rossville Christian Church was present to request permission to close a portion of 
the street in front of the church at 411 Spruce on October 9, 2021 from 4 to 7 pm during church fall festival. 
Following discussion motion by Toby McCullough to approve closing of street was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried. City to provide barricades to block street. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported that she had received several calls regarding the decision to not hold the Halloween 
hot dog/chili feed and wanted to revisit this decision. McKenzie inquired about looking at other ways to hold event. 
Following discussion motion by Christi McKenzie to hold hot dog feed in cooperation with the Shawnee County 
Fire District #3 and the Rossville Christian Church was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Dan Glotzbach inquired about sidewalk across railroad tracks on Anderson Street crossing. Following discussion 
Glotzbach volunteered to write letter requesting the railroad consider putting in sidewalk for consideration at the 
next meeting. 
 
Trish Heim reported that WTC would start transitioning some service to customers this week. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that KDHE had conducted inspection at forestry dump and all was ok 
however Zlatnik reported that they would be closing dump and scheduling by appointment only as the bean crop 
in the area was dry and the city needed to monitor for fire danger. Notice to be put on Facebook and website 
regarding need to schedule appointment. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that contract with McGuire Iron for painting of water tower had been signed and 
that they had purchased an ice machine for the City shop at cost of $350.00.  
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about handicapped parking stalls along Main Street for library patrons now that new 
entrance will be handicapped accessible. Clerk noted that ordinance would be needed. 
 
Police Officer Trent Stanley reported for Chief Jason Connell. Council inquired about shifts and confirmed 
scheduling for Halloween. 
 
Christi McKenzie inquired about winterizing at pool. Clerk to contact Shawnee County Parks and Recreation and 
confirm that winterizing has been completed and electric service can be shut off. 
 
Mayor reported that after receiving letter regarding remaining building floodproofing and elevation certificates 
needed to complete qualification in the FEMA CRS program he had contacted State NFIC Coordinator Steve 
Samuelson and was waiting for reply. 
 
Clerk reported that she had not received a reply on inquires about Cross Creek Homeowners Association. 
 
Council had discussion regarding the courts closing of code enforcement cases that were on the agenda at the 
last court session.  
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:43pm 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


